
February 13, 1997

BILL ANALYSIS

TO: Members, Committee on Trade and Economic Development

FROM: Kenny Pittman, Research Analyst (786-7392)

RE: HB 1445 - Extending sales and use tax deferrals for
high technology businesses.

BACKGROUND:

The sales tax is imposed on retail sales of most items of
tangible personal property and some services. The state rate is
6.5 percent and is applied to the selling price of the article or
service. In addition, local sales taxes apply. The total rate
is between 7 percent and 8.2 percent, depending on the location.

Sales tax applies when items are purchased at retail in the
state. Sales tax is paid by the purchaser and collected by the
seller. Use tax is imposed on the use of an item in this state,
when the acquisition of the item has not been subject to sales
tax. Use tax applies to items purchased from sellers who do not
collect sales tax, items acquired from out of state, and items
produced by the person using the item. Use tax is equal to the
sales tax rate multiplied by the value of the property used.

Items which become an ingredient or component of a new article or
property for sale are exempt from sales and use taxes. However,
sales of machinery and equipment used in manufacturing were
subject to taxation until 1995. Sales tax also applies to labor
and services for construction, installation, and repair of
property.

In 1994, the Legislature created a tax deferral program for high-
technology businesses. High-technology firms initiating new
operations, or expanding, renovating or equipping existing
facilities, for research and development or pilot manufacturing
purposes were eligible for deferral of sales and use taxes due
for up to three years after project completion. Biotechnology
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companies could defer taxes for up to five years after project
completion.

In 1995, a state wide sales and use tax exemption was provided
for machinery and equipment used directly in a manufacturing
operation or research and development operation, including
necessary installation labor and services. As part of the state
wide sales and use tax exemption in 1995, the tax deferral for
high technology businesses programs was revised to give firms a
total exemption of deferred sales and use taxes on new
construction, and expansion or renovation of existing structures,
if specific program requirements are met for a eight-year period
after completion of the project. Any firm found in non-
compliance, during the eight-year period, is required to repay a
pro-rata share of the deferred taxes. The repayment is based on
the number of years the project is in compliance plus interest,
but not penalties.

In 1996, the state wide sales and use tax exemption was expanded
to include installing, repairing, cleaning, altering, or
improving the machinery and equipment. It was later found that
research and development firms that do not manufacture a product
or that license a product to be manufactured by others were not
eligible for the tax exemption on machinery and equipment and
replacement parts.

SUMMARY:

The state wide sales and use tax exemption on machinery and
equipment is expanded to include machinery and equipment used by
high-technology research and development firms that do not
manufacture a product or that license a product to be
manufactured by others. The tax exemption applies to: (1) labor
and services in respect to installing, repairing, cleaning,
altering, or improving the machinery and equipment; and (2)
replacement parts for the machinery and equipment that has a
useful life of one year or more.

The total exemption of deferred sales and use taxes on new
construction, and expansion or renovation of existing structures,
including necessary labor and services, is extended from an
eight-year period to a ten-year period after completion of the
project. The amount of deferred taxes that must be repaid for
non-compliance by the firm, based on a pro-rata share, has been
revised to reflect the longer compliance period.

Appropriation: None.

Fiscal Note: Available.

Effective Date: The bill contains an emergency clause and takes
effect July 1, 1997.
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